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From: Councillor Susan Roberts
Sent: 19 February 2022 12:04
To: Licensing
Subject: Re: Full Variation - Pendulum, Blaydon Road, Wolverhampton, West Midlands, WV9 

5NP - PRE1439

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Dear Elizabeth,  
 
Further to your email. I would like my objections to be taken into account. 
 
I have received complaints in the past about the Pendulum from residents. 
 
This has happened at a weekend Friday and Saturday Nights. Loud music until 1am. Then people arguing outside the 
pub. This is causing disruption to residents sleep. In fact one couple has moved into a back bedroom to try to get 
away from the noise. Residents should be live there listen to the television in there own homes without having to 
listen to bass thumping away over there television. 
It is obvious with the removal of the clause residents will suffer. 
 
 
Some people have complained to the Council about this in the past. 
The Council have spoken to the Licensee he has apologised then it has happened again. 
 
With arguments going on outside the pub when it closes it is only a matter of time before someone gets hurt. So it 
causes problems for the local community. 
 
Best Wishes 
 
Sue 
 
Susan Roberts MBE 
Labour Councillor for Oxley Ward 
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